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DSWD DROMC Terminal Report on the Flash Flood Incident in 
Brgy. Bayawa, President Quirino, Sultan Kudarat 

19 February 2024, 6PM 
 

I. Situation Overview 
 
On 13 June 2023, partly cloudy to cloudy skies with isolated rainshowers or 
thunderstorms caused by the Southwest Monsoon/Localized Thunderstorms may 
have brought possible flash floods or landslides during severe thunderstorms to Metro 
Manila and the rest of the country. 

 

On the same day at around 5PM, a flash flood incident occurred in Brgy. Bayawa, 
President Quirino, Sultan Kudarat.  

Source: DOST-PAGASA Daily Weather Bulletin and DSWD Field Office (FO) XII 

 

II. Status of Affected Areas and Population   
 
A total of 88 families or 415 persons were affected in Brgy. Bayawa, President 
Quirino, Sultan Kudarat (see Annex A). 
 

Annexes 
 
Annex A. Number of Affected Families / Persons 

REGION / PROVINCE / MUNICIPALITY  
 NUMBER OF AFFECTED  

 Barangays   Families   Persons  

GRAND TOTAL 1   88   415  

 REGION XII 1   88   415  

 Sultan Kudarat 1   88   415  

  President Quirino 1   88   415  
Source: DSWD FO XII 

 

 
*****  

This terminal report is based on the final report submitted by DSWD FO XII on 01 February 2024. The Disaster 
Response Operations Management, Information and Communication (DROMIC) Division of DSWD-DRMB 
continues to closely coordinate with DSWD FO XII for any request of Technical Assistance and Resource 
Augmentation (TARA). 
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